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Nomura Statement on Appointment of Dame Clara Furse to              
Bank of England Financial Policy Committee 

Tokyo, March 27, 2013—It has been announced that Dame Clara Furse is to be one of the four 

external members of the Bank of England’s Financial Policy Committee, a newly-created body 

designed to help reduce systemic risks in the UK financial system. 

 

Dame Clara will remain as an outside director on the board of directors of Nomura Holdings, Inc., 

a position she has held since 2010. However, she will step down as a non-executive director of 

the UK-based entities Nomura Europe Holdings plc and Nomura International plc. 

 

Commenting on the appointment, Nobuyuki Koga, Chairman of the Board of Nomura Holdings, 

said: “On behalf of Nomura, I would like to congratulate Dame Clara on her appointment to this 

important committee, and to thank her for her many contributions while on the boards of Nomura 

Europe Holdings and Nomura International plc. We are also delighted that Nomura Holdings will 

continue to benefit from Dame Clara’s vast experience in international finance.” 

 

Nomura 

Nomura is a leading financial services group and the preeminent Asia-based investment bank with worldwide reach. 
Nomura provides a broad range of innovative solutions tailored to the specific requirements of individual, institutional, 
corporate and government clients through an international network in over 30 countries. Based in Tokyo and with 
regional headquarters in Hong Kong, London, and New York, Nomura has a unique understanding of Asia that 
enables the company to make a difference for clients through three business divisions: retail, asset management, and 
wholesale (global markets and investment banking). For further information about Nomura, please visit 
www.nomura.com. 


